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LACAC 1.5.1.7/200  19 October 2023  
 
 
 
To:  Directors of Civil Aviation / Air Transport Authorities of LACAC 

Member States 
 
 
Subject: Extraordinary Assembly of LACAC and Celebration of the 50th Anniversary of 

LACAC (Lima, Peru, December 13 to 15, 2023). 
 
 
 Distinguished Sir/Madam, 
 
 As you are aware, on December 14, 2023, the 50th Anniversary of the founding of 
LACAC will be celebrated. In this context, the Commission Assembly that met in March 2022 in 
Montevideo, Uruguay, agreed to commemorate this important date in the city of Lima, Peru, where 
the headquarters of the Secretariat is located. 
 
 Given the importance of this event, on behalf of the President of LACAC, it is an honor 
for us to extend the cordial invitation to participate in this significant celebration that will take place 
from December 13 to 15, 2023, at the Swisshotel, Lima, Peru, within the Extraordinary Assembly of 
LACAC. 
 
 In this sense, we cordially request that you confirm your participation by registering at 
the following link: https://forms.office.com/r/ayWKLUZYyB. Likewise, attached is the Agenda of the 
Extraordinary Assembly (Attachment 1), the tentative Program (Attachment 2) and general 
information and important data as Attachment 3. 
 
 On the other hand, during the CIII Meeting of the Executive Committee (Caracas, 
Venezuela) the Memorandums (MoUs) on Air Works (Attachment 4) and on Liberalization of Cargo-
Only Services (Attachment 5) were approved, which are attached. We kindly request to inform the 
Secretariat if your administration will sign any of these instruments during the Extraordinary Assembly. 
 
 Additionally, the Executive Committee approved the Lima Declaration (Attachment 6), 
the text of which is attached. We kindly request that, based on what has been agreed regarding the 
aforementioned instrument, the corresponding competent Ministers be invited to send a short video 
(no more than two minutes), conveying greetings to the Commission on its 50th Anniversary and 
expressing their commitment to the Lima Declaration. 
 

https://forms.office.com/r/ayWKLUZYyB
https://forms.office.com/r/ayWKLUZYyB


 Finally, and based on what was agreed, if any State needs the Lima Declaration to be 
sent through diplomatic channels, inform the Secretariat. We remind you to attend the Assembly with 
the necessary power of attorney to adopt the Declaration. 
 
 
 I take this opportunity to express the assurances of my highest consideration and 
esteem. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Jaime Binder  
 Secretary of LACAC 


